## Forth Ministries

**Winter** ~ 2020

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We trust that all of you & yours have had a wonderful holiday season. I was blessed to be home and enjoy my family and blessed that I wasn't sick as so many were.

Cathy has had sinus problems for months and finally seems to be going away. She's had to go take blood tests for months from a recurring problem through the years with the white blood cells eating up the red blood cells. As we went to her last blood testing the nurse gave us some medical news just discovered "Blood problems are caused by sinuses that re-occur." This first began when our 1st son Hilton was born in '69. She has been prescribed Hydroxyurea 500 mg, 2 daily & it has brought her count up to almost normal. Also, telling her she's likely to have to take it the rest of her life does bother her, so pray she can eventually come off this medicine. I am thankful I do not have any prescriptions. God has been so very good to me these 48 years of being saved. He has allowed me to travel around the world to reach souls, plus around here close to home also to witness.

Cathy & I celebrated our 51st anniversary on the 16th of January, we celebrated with seafood at the Red Lobster - her choice as an anniversary present. That day while we were in town she wanted to run into Kroger for some food sales. The Oscar Meyer Wiener Mobile bus with driver was there. I sent Cathy in the store to grab her groceries. While she was in the store and I went to check it out. God let me lead Earl, the Oscar Meyer driver, to the Lord. Almost every time I go out God let's me lead someone to

the Lord. Pray that God will let me cross paths with the one the Holy Spirit has ready.

During the Christmas season I received a Christmas card from a man and he wrote, "24 years my wife was going to a revival service where you were preaching. I told her if she would stop and get me a 5th of liquor I would go. She agreed to do it and God got me under conviction through your preaching and God saved me", now I am preaching and winning souls like you Bro Bobby".

For 24 years I have been going to the LPA meetings (Little People of America). God only knows how many he has let me let me reach. Last year in out National Conference I lost count after 3 days, how many God let me lead to the Lord. I have been able to get my flight arrangements for Shane & I to fly to Austin, Texas in July this year, 2020. I had to purchase these tickets early for a cheaper price & it went on an American Express card. Including airport fares, motel stay & food it will cost between \$3000 - \$4000. Please. pray for gifts and offerings to come in for the 2020 L.P.A. National Conference trip.

Pray - For many souls to be saved, Cathy & my health, traveling safety, God's anointing to witness and to preach...My handicap van has a lot of miles on it. I am concerned about traveling too far out due probable engine problems & break downs....Pray - if it's God will to help by sending a love offering to start a fund towards another handicap van with less miles.

Love to all, Bro Bobby @ Cathy Brindle

Philippians 4: 19 ~ But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.

Matthew 24: 44 ~ Therefore be ye also ready: for in such an hour as ye think not the Son of man cometh.

Dr. Bobby Brindle

1111 Maple Grove Church Rd Chatsworth, GA

Mobile: **706-260-5582** 

Home: 706-629-4134

e-mail: b.brindle@yahoo.com